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18 October 2018 
 
Our Reference: SYD17/01355/03 
Council Ref: SSD 8790 
 
Planning Officer 
School Infrastructure Assessments 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39  
SYDNEY NSW 2001 
 
Attention: Aditi Coomar 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
SSD 8790 - EXHIBITION OF EIS FOR PARRAMATTA WEST PUBLIC SCHOOL 
AUBURN AND YOUNG STREETS, PARRAMATTA 

 
Reference is made to your email dated 18 September 2018, regarding the abovementioned 
application which was referred to Roads and Maritime Services (Roads and Maritime) for 
comment in accordance with Clause 57 of State Environmental Planning Policy (Educational 
Establishments and Child Care Facilities) 2017. 
 
Roads and Maritime advises that a pre-lodgement meeting was held on 3 May 2018 with the 
Department of Education to discuss the proposed alterations and additions. After reviewing the 
revised Traffic Impact Assessment and the proposed treatments to the local road network, 
Roads and Maritime is satisfied the issues raised in the pre-lodgement meeting have been 
adequately addressed.  
 
In this regard, Roads and Maritime does not raise any objections to the proposed alterations 
and additions to the site. 

 
Should you have any further inquiries in relation to this matter, please do not hesitate to 
contact Nav Prasad, Land Use Planner, by email at development.sydney@rms.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Brendan Pegg 
A/Senior Manager Land Use Assessment 
South East Precinct – Sydney Division 

  


